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Oceanside, California 92054

File #: 25-786 Agenda Date: 5/21/2025 Agenda #: 17.

DATE:  May 21, 2025

TO:   Honorable Mayor and City Councilmembers

FROM: Public Works Department

TITLE: PUBLIC WORKS AGREEMENT AND PURCHASE ORDER FOR THE REPLACEMENT OF
HVAC AUTOMATION NAE CONTROLLERS AT THE CIVIC CENTER BUILDING COMPLEX

RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the City Council approve a Public Works Agreement (PWA) with Johnson
Controls, in an amount of $64,790, for the replacement of three existing Network Automation Engines
(NAE); authorize the City Manager to execute the agreement upon receipt of all supporting
documents; and authorize the Financial Services Director, or designee, execute the purchase order.

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS

The Civic Center Building chiller and all Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning (HVAC)
temperature controls throughout the complex are controlled by an existing proprietary Johnson
Control (JCI) Metasys system consisting of four NAE controllers. The existing building automation
system will be upgraded from the current JCI Metasys system to a new Tridium automated system.
One of the NAE controllers, which solely runs the chiller operation, is due to be replaced through the
ENGIE chiller replacement project. The other three NAE controllers, which currently control
temperatures throughout the complex, will become obsolete with the migration of the new Tridium
operating system. Therefore, these three NAE controllers will need to be replaced in order for the full
HVAC controls to work flawlessly after the migration to the new open-source Tridium based system is
complete.

The Public Works Department currently has two existing purchase orders with Johnson Controls for
boiler/chiller maintenance and extras for repairs in the combined amount of $58,263. The requested
PWA, in the amount of $64,790, for the replacement of the NAE controllers, brings the cumulative
total with Johnson Controls, Inc. over $100,000, requiring Council approval.

Staff obtained quotes for the purchasing and installation of the three new NAE Controllers at the Civic
Center Building complex in accordance with the City’s Procurement of Goods and Services Directive.
Three contractors responded with quotes for the new NAE upgrades and installations and Johnsons
Controls, Inc.’s submitted lowest quote in the amount of $64,790.

FISCAL IMPACT
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The PWA with Johnson Controls, in the amount of $64,790, will be charged to the City Building
Maintenance account 630603851.5704. The City Building Maintenance account has an available
balance of $424,899; therefore, sufficient funds are available.

Description Amount Account Number Available
Balance

 Johnson Controls PWA  $64,790 City Building
Maintenance
Account
630603851.5704

  $424,899

COMMISSION OR COMMITTEE REPORT

Does not apply.

CITY ATTORNEY’S ANALYSIS

Purchases must be made according to the procedures set forth in Chapter 28A of the City Code. The
referenced documents have been reviewed by the City Attorney and approved as to form.

Prepared by: Tony Visco, Senior Building Maintenance Supervisor
Reviewed by: Hamid Bahadori, Public Works Director
Submitted by: Jonathan Borrego, City Manager

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Staff Report

2. Johnson Controls Proposal

3. All Proposals
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